
A PROCLAMATION OF THE VILLAGE COUNCIL OF THE VILLAGE OF 
WELLINGTON, FLORIDA RECOGNIZING MICHAEL P. O’DELL ON HIS 

RETIREMENT ON FEBRUARY 3, 2023 

WHEREAS, Michael P. O’Dell, AICP, joined the Village of Wellington’s 
staff on February 2, 2011, as a Project Director, and became Assistant Planning, 
Zoning and Building Director in 2016; and  

WHEREAS, Mike has faithfully and conscientiously served the Village of 
Wellington and its citizens during which period of time numerous projects were 
initiated through his leadership which will continue to have a positive and 
growing impact on the Village of Wellington; and  

WHEREAS, these years of service have been marked by exemplary 
dedication to the best interests of the community, and Mike has worked 
constantly for the betterment of the Village’s bicycle and pedestrian pathways, 
bridle trails, and multi-modal pathways, which contributes to the health, safety 
and comfort of this community; and 

WHEREAS, the Village of Wellington has benefited greatly because of 
Mike’s leadership in guiding capital projects and the Planning, Zoning and 
Building Department and ensuring the goals of the Village were achieved and 

 WHEREAS, Mike has served this community in many ways including his 
service on the Palm Beach County Transportation Planning Agency Technical 
Advisory Committee, and volunteering for “Back to Basics” helping hundreds of 
kids each year; and 

NOW THEREFORE, the Village Council of Wellington, Florida does hereby 
recognize Michael O’Dell and expresses its sincere appreciation for his years of 
dedicated service, numerous contributions, and commitment to Wellington, and 
extends best wishes to Mike as he begins his retirement. 

IN WITNESS THEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and cause the Seal 
of the Village of Wellington, Florida to be affixed this 3rd day of February 2023.  

 
ATTEST:           WELLINGTON, FLORIDA 
 
BY: _________________________________        BY: ________________________________ 
      Chevelle D. Addie, Village Clerk                   Anne Gerwig, Mayor 


